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Growing together  

in strength, love and wisdom,  
we shine. 

 

Newsletter 
Friday 7th February 2025 

______________ 
 

Message from the Head 
It is with great pride that I am able to share with you 
the published Ofsted report following our recent 
inspection at Newtown. The inspectors were present 
for two full days, an in-depth process that was 
preceded by comprehensive discussions between the 
inspection team and our school leadership.  

I am delighted to inform you that the school has been 
graded as ‘Good’ in all areas, an achievement that 
reflects the dedication and hard work of our staff team, 
with the invaluable support from parents, to ensure 
that every child who attends Newtown feels valued 
and receives an excellent start in life. 

Since our last inspection in 2013, over eleven years ago, 
education has undergone substantial changes, as have 
the Ofsted inspection frameworks and the internal 
developments here at Newtown. The recent report 
provides an up-to-date and accurate judgement of our 
school, reinforcing the confidence we have in the 
significant renewal and refreshment of our curriculum 
offer alongside the significant investment in the school 
environment over recent years. 

A huge thank you goes to the parents who took the 
time to complete the online questionnaire and spoke 
with the inspectors. Your positivity and engagement 
about our school truly shone through.  

I am especially grateful to our children, who spoke with 
such enthusiasm and genuine affection for their school. 
They reflected a culture of high standards, clear 
expectations, and a real sense of pride.  

The staff and governors at Newtown remain enthused 
and dedicated to further enhancing the quality of 
education for every child in our care. We are 
committed to creating an environment that nurtures 

curiosity, creativity, and academic achievement, 
ensuring that all children are well-prepared for their 
future after enjoying a primary education rooted in the 
cultivation of a love of learning and life itself. 

Sunrise Breakfast Club 

This week we have introduced a new system in Sunrise 
Breakfast Club to promote and cultivate independence 
amongst our children.  

On arrival, the children should be left at the EYFS gate 
where either Mrs Hordern or Mrs Braithwaite will greet 
them with a menu. The children will then select what 
they want for breakfast and come into the Creative 
Studio independently – putting their bags etc in the 
appropriate place.  

After half term, Sunrise Breakfast Club provision is 
being extended so it is available from 7:30am.  

Costs will be as follows:  

- 7:30am – 8:45am (£5) 
- 7:45am – 8:45am (£4)  

 
Please be advised that children arriving after 8:20am 
will not be entitled to breakfast due to the limited 
timeframe before the start of the school day.   

Morning Drop Off 

As part of our promotion of children’s independence, 
please make every effort to say goodbye to children at 
the front door and allow them to enter the school on 
their own – even if they would prefer to be 
accompanied. There are staff in classrooms to assist 
with any bags and coats and it generally makes the 
start of the day a lot smoother and safeguards our 
children.  

Road Safety Visit 

A big thank you to Julia Goode, school neighbour and 
Parish Councillor, for coming into school and delivering 
an assembly on Road Safety. As part of her visit she 
gave all the children a reflective ‘slapband’ to help keep 
our children safe during winter.  

 

Large Drainpipe Arrival 

Thank you to Mrs Hitchen for sourcing and delivering a 
large drainpipe to the school last week! Watch this 
space as we use it to further enhance our outdoor 
provision… we just need to wait for some dryer 
weather to let the school field dry out to allow access! 
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Darts Club Launch 

It was good to start our first Darts Lunch Club today!  

Hot on the heels of 17-year-old Luke Littler’s success at 
the World Darts Championship, here at Newtown we 
are looking to inspire the next generation of darting 
heroes.  

 

 

World Book Day 

 

We will be celebrating World Book Day this year on 
Thursday 67th March and children are invited to come 
to school dressed as their favourite character.   

More details to follow…  

Accelerated Reader Impact 
As you are aware we introduced the Accelerated 
Reader programme to Newtown children before 
Christmas. I am pleased to report that it is already 
having a positive impact and children are making good 
progress.  
 
This shows how important it is for children to be 
reading at a level they can access rather than trying to 
read books which overstretch them.  
 
Reading really does underpin a child’s learning and 
understanding so please keep reading with your 
children at home.  
 

School Trip, Visit and Activity Payments 

At Newtown we aim to broaden the horizons of the 
children and try and plan the most inspirational and 
educational experiences we can for the children. As 
always, there is a cost of these experiences, and they 
are subsidised by the main school budget. As you are 
no doubt aware, school budgets are extremely 
stretched and we are always exploring different ways 
to find money to support the children’s education. 

To enable this, we often ask for parental contributions 
for those experiences which are beyond the standard 
school curriculum offer - school trips, visits and 
activities. To make these experiences possible, we 
request a ‘voluntary contribution’ from parents. 
However, whilst indeed being ‘voluntary’ unless we 
receive enough contributions, in the future we will no 
longer be able to run them.  

The school is losing a substantial amount of money, 
beyond the amount which is put aside to subsidise such 
activies, and the reality is that it is not sustainable in 
the long term.  

Therefore, we request that if at all possible, you 
support school with these contributions – even if 
payments are made in part - they genuinely make them 
possible.  

We also understand that finances are really tight for a 
lot of families and therefore if you would ever like to 
discuss this further, please feel free to make an 
appointment with myself.   

 

School Closed 1st May 

School will be closed on Thursday 1s t May 2025 due to 
the school being used as a polling station for the local 
elections.   
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Mental Health Week 

This week has been Mental Health Week and Miss 
Morris has led the school in a number of activities 
which help the children reflect on their own mental 
health and the importance of looking after themselves.  

Increasingly within society, mental heath is becoming a 
greater focus and for good reason. If we, as educators 
and families, can increase children’s awareness of their 
own mental health, it will have a beneficial effect, not 
only during their school years, but far into the future.   

 

2025/2026 School Dates 

Autumn Term 1 

3rd September – Friday 24th October 

Autumn Term 2 

Tuesday 4th November – Friday 19th December 

Spring Term 1 

Tuesday 6th January – Friday 13th February 

Spring Term 2 

Monday 23rd February – Friday 27th March 

Summer Term 1 

Monday 13th April – Friday 22nd May 

Summer Term 2 

Monday 1st June – Friday 17th July 
 

PD Days – Children Not In 

Monday 1st September 

Tuesday 2nd September 

Monday 3rd November  

Monday 5th January 

Monday 20th July 

Attend Today, Achieve Tomorrow… 
Owl - 100%    

Hawk - 98%  
Kestrel - 93%  

Osprey - 100%    
Falcon – 97%  

 
Weekly average: 97.5% 

 
 

Shining of the Week 
Owl Class 

Evie for demonstrating great understanding of our 
school rules and growing in independence.  

 
Hawk Class 

Ethan for making a huge effort during classroom 
discussions.  

 
Kestrel Class 

Freddie for his amazing work in times tables.  
 

Osprey Class 
Teddy for working so hard in his science.  

 
Falcon Class 

Hayley for demonstrating great progress in maths.  
 

Class Dojo Champions 
Owl Class 

Jude, Darcie and Edward 
 

Hawk Class  
Alex, Theo and Tilly 

 
Kestrel Class 

Freddie, Levi and Rowan 
 

Osprey Class 
Emma, Lincoln and Percy 

 
Falcon Class 

Summer, Jack and Lucas 
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Outside Achievements 
Congratulations to Harriet for being named as 'Girl of 
the Match' for her work ethic and scoring two goals in 
her most recent football match. 

 
 

Have a wonderful weekend, 
 

Yours sincerely,  
Mr Crompton. 

 
Key School Dates 

March 
6th March  World Book Day 
13th – 14th March Year 3 & 4 Residential Trip 
   Condover 
April  
2nd April  Year 6 London Trip 
 
May 
1st May School Closed – Local Election 
12th – 15th May Year 6 SATs Week 
16th May Summer Camp Out 
 
June 
8th – 13th June Phonics Screening Check 
 Year 4 Multiplication Check 
 
20th June Summer Ball 
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